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Dear friends.

Here we are again at the beginning of another summer in Caux, and
the house is burgeoning with life as this year's conferences, with the
theme 'Living the way we want the world to live', opens. Numbers may
be less than last year with its great celebration of the 40th
anniversary, but we have started with a bang - or as some have
preferred to say, with a four ring circus. But with a reminder too of
how close we are to the other world and another life, beyond the

transition of death.

Later this morning we all meet to remember Irene Laure and give
thanks for her life. Next week's letter will give you a flavour of
this time. But we can be grateful that she continues to reach and
touch people through the film 'For the love of tomorrow', and her
message of forgiveness and reconciliation remains tailor-made for so
many people and situations. Her going was so simple, swift and
merciful.

Then on Saturday morning, in the midst of another of the round
tables for Italian lawyers that he has organised and animated over the
last years, lawyer Melpignano died quietly, having just finished his
talk on 'The universal heritage of the American Constitution', and just
penned a note to one of his colleagues. Our Italian friends were
deeply shaken, yet united too in the face of the mystery that is death,
and determined to carry on his work and commitment. Cardinal Konig
said a mass in Italian yesterday for M. Melpignano, in the presence of
his two sons who had travelled post-haste from the boot of Italy where
he lived.

Saturday also saw another ring of the circus, with the visit of
Cardinal Roger Etchegaray, President of the Justice and Peace
Commission in the Vatican, who came with the Papal Nuncio from Geneva,
and of the Catholic bishop of Fribourg, Lausanne and Geneva, in whose
diocese Caux lies. Here they all met up with Cardinal Konig who is
here for several days. 1 enclose a copy of a prayer by Cardinal
Etchegaray which inspired us greatly in the preparations for this
year's conferences.

At the end of the special luncheon in his honour, the Cardinal
expressed the hope that he would be able to come back again. 'We
really are one family,' he said, '1 felt it straight away. 'All share
the same concern for man. 1 felt the depth of spiritual committment.
To help men rise up, it's not enough to spend a passing day with them.
You have to accompany them on their way. Only those who are driven by
something within, which we would call a faith can do it. A big open
family, open not just to the future, but to all peoples. And as in all
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